Spring Grove Residents' Association

Minutes of the AGM – 30 April 2009, Parish Hall
  

PRESENT

Chairman:  Alan Leeds  Treasurer:  Karol Smal   Secretary: Jackie Steinitz
Committee members:  Deborah Robinson, Gordon Bell, Karen Hirschel, Sean Yeates, Mike Harris, Paul Hemmings  Residents:  Approximately 30 Guests: Grove Ward Safer Neighbourhood team:  Sgt Dave Williams, PCSO Jackie Reader Kingston University:  Mark Callaby (Student Union Vice President) Grove Ward Councillor: Chrissie Hitchcock. RBK: Andrew Lynch, Partnerships and Implementation Group Manager  MP:  Edward Davey  

1.    Apologies for Absence: Councillors: Rachel Reid and Bart Ricketts, Kingston University: Deirdre Ferrier, Mark Horne Committee members:  Natascha Logan, Phil Chapman


2.   Minutes of the 2008 AGM :  Approved. 

3.  Chairman's Report:  Community events last year including 4 plays, 2 quizzes, 2 musical evenings and the barn dance raised almost £11,000 for charity and other local causes. 
	Event
	Date
	Organiser
	Funds raised (approx)

	Last Tango in Whitby
	May
	Spring Grove Fringe 
	£1000 (Shooting Star Children’s Hospice)

	Summer barbeque
	September
	SGRA
	Cancelled (due to weather!)

	Chase me up Farndale Ave s’il vous plait
	October
	Spring Grove Fringe
	£250 (Aids charity)

	Evening in the Trenches
	November
	Spring Grove Fringe 
	£1000 (Help for Heroes)

	Christmas Cracker
	November
	Church
	£3,500

	Christmas Unsigned music evening
	December
	Church/Tony Hardy
	 £380 (St John’s Eye Hospital appeal)

	Film and Music Quiz
	January
	Church/Bill Price
	£2700 (Church repairs)

	1001 Nights pantomime
	February
	Spring Grove Fringe 
	£500 (Momentum) + donation for new hall tables

	Pancake Supper
	February
	Church
	£400

	Plan B Floor Show
	March
	Plan B
	£800 (Parish Hall floor)

	Spring into Spring Barn dance
	March
	SGRA
	£280 (SGRA funds)

	Quiz Night
	March
	Spring Grove Fringe 
	


The committee continued with all its regular activities by:

· keeping contact with councillors, MP, university, police, other local residents associations 

· attending the open meetings held by the police and university

· monitoring all planning applications in the area 

· organising the barn dance and barbeque

· delivering 4 issues of Springboard to all residents in the area.  

· running the www.springgrovekingston.co.uk website 

· attending the Kingston Conservation Area Advisory Committee meetings


Additionally it has provided input into Blue Bridge and Rights of Way consultations, attended meeting on and provided input into South London Waste Plan and attended the initial RBK Core Strategy meeting.   Details of the consultations are always posted on the website, and if the timing is appropriate published in the Springboard newsletter.  An email mailing list which any resident can sign up is being set up so that they can be notified of e.g. a relevant event, consultation or planning application. 


The committee has also attended the Grove Ward SNT police Community Panel meetings and a meeting with Council officers about the trees in Portland Rd.  It sent a letter to council about planning application for 51 Portland Rd outlining concerns raised by residents, and is liaising with RBK about organising a notice board to be located in the grounds of the Parish Hall.
3.  Treasurer's Report:   Income totalled £403.86 including £280 from the barn 
dance and £75 advertising receipts from Springboard.  Expenditure totalled £399. The two largest items were Springboard costs + admin (£174) and annual public liability insurance (£124).  On 31 March 2009 the SGRA had an accumulated fund of £865.74, up £5 on the previous year.  The accounts have been audited.  


 4.  Election of the Committee/Approval of Parish Hall representatives:  All posts unopposed. Chairman:  Alan Leeds Treasurer: Karol Smal Secretary: Jackie Steinitz  Committee Members; Gordon Bell, Deborah Robinson, Phil Chapman, Natasha Logan,  Mike Harris, Paul Hemmings, Karen Hirschel, Sean Yeates.  Additionally Phil Harvey from Villiers Road and Michael Pearson from Lingfield Rd were elected.  Joan McConn and Gordon Bell were approved as the SGRA Parish Hall Representatives. 


5.  RBK Core Strategy (Andrew Lynch)  RBK are currently consulting on the issues and options for Kingston’s Core Strategy. There have been a series of workshops and the consultation runs from 23 March 2009 to 11 May 2009.  The core strategy will guide development and change in the borough over the next 20 years and will set the overall planning framework looking at future land use within the borough especially at housing, employment, transport, retail, education, health, culture, recreation, waste etc.  The objective will be to balance environmental issues with economic and social needs for development and to ensure that the development is sustainable.  A document has been produced which can be downloaded from the RBK website (http://www.kingston.gov.uk/cs_issues_and_options_full_report.pdf) which identifies 33 issues.  It also sets out 4 possible sites for development including the Hogsmill Valley, Seething Wells filter beds, the Surbiton Hospital site and the Tesco Tolworth site and asks for specific suggestions for these   AL said that the Council welcomed input from all residents. Questions included: how to market the workshops more effectively, how the core strategy links with the unitary plan, what was the vision in the plan?
6. Edward Davey, MP :  ED reported on a number of issues:


· He is actively continuing the campaign to rezone Kingston and Surbiton stations, which are currently in Zone 6, into Zone 5.  There is no doubt, on any objective analysis, that the stations are in the wrong zone.  A move to zone 5 could save commuters from the stations several hundred pounds per year.  ED had a positive meeting recently with the Mayor of London’s Director of Transport, Kulveer Ranger, who expressed willingness to work on the campaign.  However a rezoning decision will not happen overnight as four decision makers are involved (Dept of Transport, South West Trains, Association of Train Operating Companies, TfL). 

· Recently the biggest local issue has been the shortage of primary school places as actual applications for reception class places have far exceeded forecasts for a number of reasons (including the rising birth rate, the economic situation, an increase in the percentage of 4 year-olds seeking state places (up from 77% to 89%), the lack of additional places in the private sector to compensate for the rising birth rate etc.).  Last September an additional 7 extra ‘bulge’ classes had to be accommodated in temporary classrooms across the borough.  In Sep 2009 ten classes will be required, 13 by 2012, an increase of 25% in 4 years. Eventually this will feed through to secondary schools but this will take time. The only sustainable solution for the long term is to build, but there are space constraints at many of the existing schools. Two new schools will therefore be required. ED is campaigning for £20m from national government to fund the additional requirements.  A detailed exposition of the issues and the campaign and a link to the transcript of the parliamentary debate held by ED in March is available on the London Councils website: http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/lobbying/children/primaryschoolplaces.htm
 
· ED is liaising with the Council and the Chamber of Commerce to conduct a survey on local businesses in Kingston (see www.edwarddavey.co.uk) to investigate the impact of the recession on Kingston and Surbiton.  Information gleaned will be used to address the key issues. 


· Tesco have finally announced that they are withdrawing the planning application for a superstore and 562 homes near the Tolworth roundabout.  

· ED’s parliamentary expenses have been published online on http://www.edwarddavey.co.uk/archive/ and http://www.parliament.uk/documents/upload/HoCallowances0708.pdf 


7.  Grove Ward Safer Neighbourhood Team:  (Sgt Dave Williams, PCSO Jackie Reader)  DW reported on trends in local crime figures then answered questions about noise caused by a very loud party and speeding particularly along Villiers Rd where some cars like to race.  JR reported on efforts to raise awareness of speeding on Portland Rd and on plans for community work in the gardens of Hugh Herland House.  One resident thanked the police for the very prompt responses to three phone calls he had made in the last six months.  It was agreed that the issue of speeding along Villiers Road and Portland Road should be raised at the next ward panel meeting.



8.  University Issues (Mark Callaby):  MC relayed apologies from Deirdre Ferrier and Mark Horne and read a report from Deirdre on campus development projects which will start this summer and complete in 2011/12, including a new teaching building at Kingston Hill, refurbishments at Penrhyn Rd (to provide specialist space such as labs, and smartening up areas such as the Student’s Union reception and shop; and the canteen) and an £11m refurbishment programme at Knights Park which will mostly be internal work and will be planned to minimise the impact on neighbours.  The university will send out a newsletter in May, and also invite comments on the plans.  There were no questions.



9.  Transition Towns Kingston:  TTK members are concerned with how our community respond to the challenges, and opportunities, of peak oil and climate change? Meetings and green drinks are held on the first Monday of every month in the Spring Grove at 8pm.  Additionally on Saturday 30th May there will be a day (11am – 4pm) when visitors can drop-in to All Saints Church to learn more.  Full details are on the TTK website: http://transitiontowns.org/Kingston-upon-Thames/Kingston-upon-Thames



9. Councillor Chrissie Hitchcock:   CH noted that the two main topics that she had planned to talk about had already been covered.  She reported on progress with the noticeboard – which is being chased up this week – and thanked the SNT for their efforts to reduce cycling on the pavement.

